
 

 
 

 
 

DECISION NOTICE  
 
 

 

Committee: 
 

Community & 
Resources 

Date of Meeting 24 October, 2022 
Date of Decision Notice 25 October, 2022 
 
 
 

 

The following decisions made at the above Committee will come 
into force (unless marked as an Urgent Decision) on the expiry of 
five working days from the publication of this Notice if not called-in 
by the Overview & Scrutiny Committee.   
 
Unless the Overview & Scrutiny Committee decides to refer a 
called-in decision either back to the relevant Committee or to 
Council, the decision will come into force (a) on the expiry of the 
five working day deadline for the Overview & Scrutiny Committee to 
meet to discuss the call-in or (b) on the date of the Overview & 
Scrutiny meeting if it is decided not to refer the decision further. 
 



 
 

Community & Resources 
 

24 October, 2022 
 
 

Digital by Default & ICT Strategy  

 

Resolved: 
 

That the Digital & ICT Strategy be approved as the framework for continuing the 
Authority’s digital transformation. 

 
 
Former Tennis Courts off Gas Lane, Torrington leasehold disposal  

 

Resolved: 

 
That the proposal to grant a Lease of the Tennis Courts to Torrington FC as detailed 
in the report be approved, and authority be given for the preparation and approval of 

the associated legal documentation. 
 

 
Bideford Skate Park Acoustic Screen Update  
 

Resolved: 
 

That the current project be cancelled, and the full proposals be put on hold until 
funding is available, utilising the capital allocation for other current projects with 
budget pressures.  This would mean the Council would fail to deliver the proposed 

acoustic solution expected by the complainants.  However, the continued rise in 
material and construction costs could have both significant financial and public 

perception implications on the Council by users who enjoy the open public amenity 
that has been provided.    
 

That no build be carried out until consultation with South West Water due to the site 
being in a critical flood risk area.    

 
In view of the severe financial constraints on the council’s budget, the whole project 
to be put on hold for 12 months and noise complaints continue to be monitored and 

dialogue maintained with the residents concerned.  
 

 


